Annual General Meeting of the Cumbria Local History Federation
Saturday 14th October 2017 at the Band Hall, Askam in Furness
Alan Benson of the Askam Silver Band welcomed everyone to the Band Hall.

Present: Richard Brockington (RB), Liz Kerrey (LK), Lyn Cole (LC), Nigel Mills (NM), Adrian Allan (AA), John Poland (JP), 90 people present.
1. Election of chairman for the meeting, in the absence of Peter Roebuck.
LC nominated, and NM seconded, RB as Chairman for the meeting. All were in favour.

2. Apologies: Peter Roebuck (Chairman of CLHF), June Hall, Jill Wishart 
RB explained that Peter was unable to attend due to his son’s wedding in Barcelona. He also reminded people that 2017 is the Silver Jubilee year of CLHF, and mentioned that the founding chairman Jill Wishart would have liked to have been present, but was unable to do so. The meeting agreed to send her a message of good wishes.
3. Minutes of the 2016 AGM held on 26th November at Shap Memorial Hall
NM proposed, and LK seconded that the minutes of the 2016 AGM were a true record. All agreed.

4. Matters arising from the minutes 
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

5. Chairman’s report (from Peter Roebuck, read by RB)
The chairman thanked the committee for their support over the year, particularly Liz Kerrey who has been combining the treasurer’s role with that of membership secretary. He welcomed Adrian Allan and John Poland to the committee and thanked David Bradbury and Robert Baxter who have retired, for all their hard work. He mentioned that we need at least one more committee member, ideally someone with IT skills.

Thanks are due to David Bradbury for his work on the Directory of Speakers, and Derek Denman and Claire Steele for the new website. 
The 25th Anniversary of CLHF was celebrated by a modest, self-financing occasion with our founder, Jill Wishart.

Visits are planned  to a few society committees in order to obtain feedback on issues such as training courses, and a register of research interests. Interested societies are invited to let us know.

CLHF finances healthy and have enabled us to afford the revision of the website. Subscriptions will remain unaltered for another year but may increase the following year (they have remained unchanged for five years).
6. Membership report 
LK reported that there are 50 member groups at present (53 in 2016). Individual members have increased from 35 to 43.
7. Treasurer's report
LK explained that income for the year to 30th June 2017 was up on the previous year due to increased subscriptions and income from the convention, which was organised by us in 2017 but not in 2016. Expenditure similarly increased, mainly due to convention expenses. Overall, the balance at the end of the year was £3,517.79 compared to £3,432.06 for the year ending 30th June 2016, an increase of £85.73. 
8. Bulletin Editor's report 
NM explained that the CLHF bulletin is produced three times over the year, contains 24 pages, is available in hard copy or by email, and is sent to all members. It is also now available on the website. He emphasised that he is happy to receive content from anyone, (including non-members), and he encouraged people to send updates on any research they are doing, or any interesting places they have visited etc. He is hoping to include more news about members’ interests, and information on museum and archive services. Contributions can be anything from 10 to 500 words or occasionally more. 
9. Election of officers 
Those present all agreed that the committee be re-elected ‘en bloc’ and that John Poland be elected as Treasurer. The committee is thus as follows:
Chairman: Peter Roebuck
Secretary: Lyn Cole
Treasurer: John Poland
Committee members: Adrian Allan, Richard Brockington, June Hill, Liz Kerrey, Jenni Lister, Nigel Mills.
There is one vacancy on the committee.
10. Any other business
There was no other business.
